Primary 2 Newsletter Term 1 - September 2025

Dear Parents/Carers

The children have settled back in well to school life and have made a great start to Primary 2. We are working very hard in class and will be sharing lots of our learning on our class team. If you have not yet joined our team please do so, as this is an important means of communication throughout the year. Teams logins were emailed to you.

Homework and Microsoft Teams

The children have now been issued with homework jotters. All children should now also have access to Microsoft Teams using their Glow username and password. This is where homework will be issued on a weekly basis. Homework will be posted on a Friday and can be

completed at any point over the week and the homework jotter and reading book should be returned to class on the Thursday the following week.



Outdoor Learning & P.E

Our PE days are Monday and Thursday. The children are also receiving cycling lessons on a Tuesday. Please send PE kit in on a Monday and we will send it home on Friday.



As you know we are very lucky in St Michael's to have access to wonderful grounds and a school forest. We are not going to have a set Outdoor Learning Day this term but we would appreciate it if you could provide your child with Outdoor Learning clothes that also can again be sent on a Monday and will be kept on their peg for the week. This should include appropriate outdoor clothing

(jogging bottoms / leggings, fleece, rain jacket etc.) as this will allow them to be comfortable and enjoy our time outside. If you have wellies these could be sent in too, but we do have a supply of wellies for when they are needed. (If you wish your child's boots to remain in school then just let us know to save having to return them each week.)

Please ensure all items of clothes and footwear are labelled

Snacks

We have children in the class with nut allergies and we would appreciate your co-operation in choosing a snack for your child that is nut free.



Names and Lost Property

Children are encouraged to keep all belongings safely in their bag however, we would appreciate if you could ensure names are on each item of clothing and any property such as water bottles and packed lunches. We will also post any property found in class without a name on our class team. Thank you.

Soft Shoes

It would be appreciated if you could send in a pair of labelled soft shoes for your child so that they can change out of their outdoor shoes in the classroom.

We are looking forward to having a wonderful year and thank you in advance for your support!

Finally, please don't hesitate to contact us if you have any queries.

Mrs Cheape & Miss Govan